California Department of Health Care Services

Long-Term Care Division
NURSING FACILITY/ACUTE HOSPITAL WAIVER

Summary
The Nursing Facility/Acute Hospital (NF/AH) Waiver, approved on January 1, 2007, combined the Nursing Facility Level A/B, Nursing Facility Subacute, and In-Home Medical Care waivers into one “mega-waiver.”  This waiver offers services in the home to Medi-Cal beneficiaries who, in the absence of this waiver, would otherwise receive care in an intermediate care facility, a skilled nursing facility, a subacute facility, or an acute care hospital.  

The waiver is currently approved from January 1, 2007, through December 31, 2011.

Proposed Waiver Amendments

DHCS is planning to submit to CMS the following proposed amendments to the NF/AH Waiver: 

· Technical Amendment to Acute Level of Care Definition –As currently written, there is an error in the criteria for the acute level of care, as one sentence was erroneously added in the waiver application.  DHCS is proposing to delete that sentence to correct the criteria for this level of care.  

· Standards of Participation – Change for Nonprofit Organizations  The current standards of participation for nonprofit organizations were written with an emphasis on staff’s academic qualifications rather than their experience in providing services to the persons with disabilities.  As a result, many nonprofit organizations that could potentially provide waiver services are unable to enroll as waiver providers because their staff does not possess the academic qualifications described in the waiver.  DHCS is proposing to amend the waiver to allow certain levels of experience in providing services to persons with disabilities as an alternative qualification pattern for employees of nonprofit providers.
Possible Waiver Amendment

· Public Authorities – The waiver currently allows IHSS public authorities to enroll as waiver providers.  There have been several discussions with the California Department of Social Services about whether public authorities have the legal authority to directly provide waiver services to waiver recipients.  Continuation of these discussions may result in the need for DHCS to either amend the standards of participation for these providers or remove them from the waiver.  
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